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James A. LaCoursiere Jr. was elected National 
Commander of The American Legion on Aug. 
29, 2024, in New Orleans, during the 
105th National Convention.  
 
An Air Force veteran, LaCoursiere has been a 
longtime field representative for the American 
Legion Department of Connecticut’s Soldiers, 
Sailors and Marines Fund, which financially 
assists veterans and their families in need.  
 
LaCoursiere has held many leadership positions 
at The American Legion post, department (state) 
and national levels. He is a member of American 
Legion Post 91 in Moosup, Conn.  He has also 
served as a national vice commander, Connecti-
cut state commander, and chairman of the na-
tional Legislative Commission.  
 
LaCoursiere is married to his wife, Lisa, and has 
two children (Patrick and Meghan), and three 
stepchildren (Jason, Kaylene and the late Johna-
than).  
 
Born to a military family in Honolulu, Hawaii, 
LaCoursiere attended Montville High School 
where he played junior varsity football, varsity 
football and varsity track.  
 
As national commander, LaCoursiere is strongly 
committed to raising awareness for The Ameri-
can Legion’s Be the One mission to prevent 
veteran suicide.  
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Commander 

James A. 

LaCoursiere Jr  

 
19th District 

Next E-Board meeting  
Wednesday April 2nd 
Paramount Post 134 
 7550 Somerset Blvd 

Paramount, CA  
 

General District Meeting 
Wednesday March 12th 

Montebello Post 272 
616 W Cleveland Ave  

Montebello, CA  
 

 Meetings start at 7:00 PM 

Nominations START This Month !! 
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Fernando Gallardo—Commander  

Good morning, Comrades,  
 
I want to inform you all that next month is the first nomination for incoming Officers for 2025-2026, 
for Post and District levels. Have your Resolutions written, read to your membership, and signed by 
your Adjutant and Commander, if you are running for a District-elected position.  
 
I attended the D.E.C. meeting this past weekend. I would like to inform you that I submitted and read 
the American Legion Arthur L Peterson Post 27 Resolution to the D.E.C Executive Committee to put 
Arthur L Peterson 27 on probation, and the D.E.C Committee voted yes on Arthur L Peterson Post 
27 Resolution.  
 
All members of Houghton Park Post 560 and Arthur L. Peterson Post 27 have been transferred to 
either Lakewood Post 496 or Lincoln Village Post 833. Houghton Park Post 560 will be removed 
from District 19's books at the next National American Legion committee meeting. With Arthur L 

Peterson Post 27, we are going to work on finding the Bank that has Post 27 funds before we take the next step on their Charter sta-
tus.  
 
There are currently three posts that are on probation because they haven't submitted one of the required documents or updated their 
Bylaws as required by department by-laws every 7 years. Post Commander, let's get it taken care of as soon as possible.  
 
On membership, I would like to ask all posts to see what ideas you have or are using to recruit the younger Veterans to become an 
America Legion family member. Continue with your buddy checks. Let's not forget that membership dues are going to increase by $5 
for 2025-2026.  
 
When you need American Legion items, let's purchase the item for the Calegion store so that way the 25% of funds collected go to 
the Department bank account and not the National bank account.  
 
I want to inform you that next Year will be the last year that the American Legion Convention is going to be held in Visalia. The 
American Legion Convention will be held near LAX from 2027 through 2029. 
 

I am working on District 19 buying a knife   and then having a raffle.  
 
California Legion College's deadline is March 30, 2025, in Woodland, California. To qualify, you need to take the basic training course, 
submit a Resolution, and fill out an application.  
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Comrades, 
 
We are in the final stretch to 100% membership.  Please keep up with your post buddy checks.   
 
I want to bring up Legion training sessions available to everyone that will assist you in obtaining the knowledge 
that will help to run your post. 
 
The last Tuesday of each month American Legion National Headquarters staff will present 60 to 90-minute ses-
sions on topics aimed at post commanders and adjutants. Each session will be recorded and made available for 
later viewing.   

Click Next Session below to visit the training Tuesday page. 
Next Session 

Tuesday, April 29, 2025 7 p.m. Eastern 

1st Vice Commander—Karl Wilvert 

https://www.legion.org/information-center/training/training-tuesdays
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Comrades, 
 
The casino trip as of this date will has to be rescheduled. The bus company we had scheduled with seems 
to have scheduling conflicts. Will submit new dates later. 
 
VPAN has given Post 352 27 boxes of jig saw puzzles. Each box has 3 different 500 piece puzzles. Puz-
zles will be on view during District meeting. These puzzles would be good for local VA, nursing homes 
and after school locations. These puzzles are free. Contact me for pick up location. 

2nd Vice Commander—David DeMoss 

District Historian— Fred Schacklett 

 

3rd Vice Commander—Available  

WANTED:  

Legion member willing to help veterans obtain the help they need!!  

Comrades, 
 
Since last newsletter, I have noted 24 Facebook posting to have historical significance for the Ameri-
can Legion in California, with a number of those posting to be included in the District historical rec-
ord. 
Additionally, I attended in person the following events; 
 
1. On 2/16/2025, attended the District 19 Four Chaplains service and the District 19 Oratorical con-
test held at Norwalk Post 359. Photos posted to the Post 51 website.  https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjC2Mnk  
2. On 3/21-23/2025, attended the Department Executive Committee meeting held a Santa Maria 
Post 56 in Santa Maria, CA.  Photos of the DEC are posted here  https://drive.google.com/drive/
folders/1oz0WTmvvPNdnEly0rRMPe4ulCopPuKus?usp=sharing  

 
Future plans 
 
1. I am working a draft Resolution to establish a Historian Committee, to better manage the historical records and activities of 

post and district Historians.  All past Dept Historians, and current serving historians will be members of this committee.  The 
resolution is planned to be presented at the annual State convention in Visalia, CA in June 2025. 

2. I plan to attend the Department Oratorical finals to be held in Clovis, CA on March 30, 2025 
3. I plan to attend the annual Department convention in Visalia, CA in June 2025 at the Marriot Convention Center.  
4. I plan to work with the Department staff to finalize the posting of past Department officer photos for a wall display at the 

Sanger HQ.  All photos from 1919 to present have been restored and retouched, and are digitally available on the Depart-
ment Google Drive.  Most photos will be reprinted and re-framed before placing back on the wall. 

https://flic.kr/s/aHBqjC2Mnk
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1oz0WTmvvPNdnEly0rRMPe4ulCopPuKus?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1oz0WTmvvPNdnEly0rRMPe4ulCopPuKus?usp=sharing
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 New District 19 Pin and Sticker 
By Fred Shacklett 

After too many years of not having a pin, our Department Historian, Fred Shacklett, has designed a new Noisy 19 collectable 
lapel/hat pin and a sticker.  Yes, he is also a graphic designer.  

 

The pin is approximately 1 ¼ inch wide.  Made of polished brass, with dark blue background color.  The pin has a double rub-
ber clutch on the back and won’t stain your cover or suit lapel.  

The sticker is 3.00 inches wide, with yellow and blue colors on an adhesive back. 

If you would like to have one of these collectables, come to a Post 51 meeting or a District 19 meeting  

You can get both pin and sticker for $5.00. 

 

ABOUT THE DEPARTMENT OF CALIFORNIA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In 1919, many American Legion departments across the United States were holding conventions for the very first time. The 
Department of California held its first organizational gathering at Post 1 in San Francisco on October 10-12, 1919, where H. G. 
Mathewson was chosen as the first Department Commander. A year later, the first official Department Convention was held in 
San Diego on August 23-26, 1920, with David P. Barrow (Berkeley Post 7), elected as the second Department Commander.  
 
Focusing on service to veterans and their families, the Legion evolved from a group of war-weary veterans of World War I into 
one of the most influential non-partisan and veteran, non-profit organizations in America.  
 
The state headquarters was located at the Veterans War Memorial Building on Van Ness Avenue, across the street from San 
Francisco City Hall. The building is under the administration of the American Legion War Memorial Commission, https://
alwmcsf.org/ .  But in 2014, when the headquarters rent was raised from $1 a year to $2,500 a month, the Department decided 
to look for a new home.  
 
As it was in 1919 and continues to the present day, California has the largest veteran population of any state in the United 
States, at approximately 1.8 million veterans (as of 2022). San Francisco was our headquarters until 2015 and was home to the 
first American Legion post in California. That post was named as American Legion San Francisco Post 1 (within District 8) 
and was also located in the Veterans Memorial building, but now meets at the First Lutheran Church on 2nd Avenue SW.  
 
In 2015, after approval from a majority of the state Legion membership, the Department of California bought an 8,000 square 
foot former bank building in Sanger, CA, sixteen miles east of Fresno (Janet Wilson Department Commander).  
 
In March of 2015, the Department of California headquarters officially moved to Central California. Conveniently located in 
downtown Sanger, our new headquarters has ample parking and provides offices for the Department Commander, the Depart-
ment Adjutant, meeting rooms, storage for records, as well as offices for our administration and support staff.  

https://alwmcsf.org/
https://alwmcsf.org/
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Some Fun for all 
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Senator pushes for new rules letting academy athletes play pro sports 
 

By Leo Shane III  
 
Former college football coach Sen. Tommy Tuberville said this week he 
plans to push for new rules in this year’s defense authorization bill de-
bate allowing elite military academy athletes to pursue professional 
sports careers after graduation, calling it an invaluable recruiting tool for 
the services.  
 
The proposal, discussed at a Senate Armed Services Committee hearing 
Wednesday focused on oversight of the academies, drew initial support 
from military leadership at the schools. Tuberville, R-Ala., has not re-
leased a formal proposal but said he intends to push the issue in coming 
weeks.  
 
“When appropriate, these cadets and midshipmen should graduate and 
commission with their classes, then defer their service obligation until 
their professional sports playing careers are complete,” he said.  
 
 
 

 
“These would be commissioned officers of our armed services subject to the same rules and regulations as their peers, while at 
the same time providing valuable exposure and increased visibility to the academies while they play sports at the highest level.”  
 
 
In the past, academy athletes drafted by professional sports leagues or signed to free-agent contracts by major league teams had 
been able to apply for waivers to defer their service commitment until after a professional playing career.  
 
 
But in 2022, lawmakers rescinded that policy, mandating that those service members complete at least two years of active duty 
service before being eligible for a waiver. That rule goes into effect for athletes graduating this year.  
 
 
Critics of Tuberville’s idea — which include several members of Congress — have argued that academy graduates benefit from 
a significant investment of taxpayer dollars and resources, and they should be required to serve in the ranks after school to justify 
those costs.  
 
 
But President Donald Trump has been a supporter of more relaxed rules for elite academy athletes, pushing lawmakers to allow 
for deferred service or a reserve service role while individuals pursue a professional sports career.  
 
 
Tuberville, who serves as chairman of the committee’s personnel panel but is well known for his nine years as head coach of the 
Auburn football team, joked with the service academy superintendents that he had lost several potential recruits to their schools 
over the years. He added, “it never bothered me,” because of their commitment to serve the country.  
 
 
He said he hopes to work with school officials to find a permanent solution to the athletics issue, avoiding the periodic — and 
disruptive — changes that have been enacted in recent years.  
 
 
Debate on the annual defense authorization bill is expected to heat up in coming weeks, with the Senate Armed Services Com-
mittee expected to release its draft proposal in June.  
 
 
The legislation contains hundreds of budgetary guidelines and policy reforms each year and has been approved annually by Con-
gress for more than six consecutive decades.  

Pentagon & Congress 

https://www.militarytimes.com/author/leo-shane-iii
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2023/05/04/former-secdefs-blast-senator-over-irresponsible-nomination-holds/
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/your-military/2024/12/09/army-honors-screaming-eagles-with-uniform-for-army-navy-game/
https://www.marinecorpstimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2024/05/15/academy-athletes-could-jump-to-pro-sports-right-away-under-house-plan/
https://www.marinecorpstimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2024/05/15/academy-athletes-could-jump-to-pro-sports-right-away-under-house-plan/
https://www.armed-services.senate.gov/hearings/to-conduct-oversight-and-receive-testimony-on-the-status-of-the-military-service-academies
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Go to either Apple App or Google Play  

Search for Legion + 

 

END ZONE BRIEFS 

THE AMERICAN 

LEGION 

T h e  F l a s h  

“Still and Forever  

Serving America” 

Check us out on 

19th District Face book 

On the Web page 

Noisy 19th.com 

Deadline 

25th of month 

Comments/suggestions 

welcomed 

Winner 
Winner 

Chicken dinner 
 

Angelo Maldonado  
 

Noisy 19th Poker Chip Set 
Raffle winner 

 

19th District Flash Editor 

 

Karl H. Wilvert 

21905 Badeau Ave  

Carson. CA 90745 

720-840-5578 Cell 

E-mail: karl.wilvert@yahoo.com 

 


